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From the pastoré 

 

This summer I will be ending my leadership at HEART Food Pantry. 

HEART Food Pantry was created from conversations that began in the 

Reynoldsburg Ministerial Association eight years ago. We needed a larger 

food pantry in our community to serve those in food emergency. Today, 

HEART, open for almost six years serves over 300 families and individuals a month five daysô worth of 

groceries. Plus, we do other ministries like work with the schools to provide weekend backpacks of food 

for children and their families in need and sponsor ten large produce markets a year. We have grown to be 

one of the largest food pantries in Central Ohio. HEART emphasizes treating everyone, volunteers and 

clients, with the dignity that a child of God deserves. Our motto is Neighbors helping Neighbors. We 

work hard to tear down barriers between volunteers and clients. We are most proud that almost a third of 

our volunteers are current clients. We are not the rich helping the poor. We are neighbors helping 

neighbors. 

 

I am proud of HEART and my role in her creation and efforts to sustain it. I will continue to serve at least 

once a month if not more, support enthusiastically her fundraising efforts and faithfully give monthly a 

financial gift towards her operations. I am leaving leadership only. New gifts are needed for HEART in a 

new chapter of her story. I donôt run HEART. As the Board President, I am responsible to keep the doors 

open and provide vision. Margaret Messick, our member, has been the Operations Director nearly since 

we began. She runs wonderfully the day to day operations. Margaret has run large organizations like 

HEART before and therefore has given me a lot of help and counsel on my own leadership of HEART. 

The Rev. Sue Ellen Miller, who joined with me on day one in the RMA to create HEART, has also been 

beside me in leadership and given me wise counsel. I couldnôt have led HEART without either of them. 

However, at this moment HEART needs to transition to an institution in our community, seek 

partnerships with other servant groups and sustainable funding for her future. I am simply not equipped to 

lead her well into the future and her future is important to me.  

 

I am taking the advice that I give leaders in our church; stepping down from leadership after faithfully 

serving is okay. I am trying hard to find a replacement for me but I am mustering faith that God will 

continue this good work to be done if it is possible in our brokenness to continue. None of us are 

indispensable. That is tough for me to hear, as I know it is tough for some of you to hear. It means letting 

go and trusting the Spirit at work beyond our control. That control part is always one I stumble over. 

Please pray with me and pray for HEART that new leaders in our community with a heart for God and for 

Godôs people will be raised up. 

 

Peace,  

Pastor Karl 
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                                                                        RREEFFRREESSHHMMEENNTT  SSCCHHEEDDUULLEE  FFOORR  AAPPRRIILL   

  

DDAATTEE  88::0000  99::3300  1111::0000  
April 1 Joann Saffell Marie Cochran  

April 8 Denise Solt Barb McClain Sally Wallace 

April 15 Rochelle Morrison Paula Tandy Freddie Hessler 

April 22 Norma Schweikert Cindy Morris Lisa Epperly 

April 29 Kathy Miller Stacy Hogan Linda Sauter 

 
 

 
 

  
Date 8:00 9:30 11:00 

April 1 Rob and Hal Scheiderer Albright Family Nancy Hoffman, Joann Haner 

Phyllis Triona 

April 8 Mac and Cheryl Kelly Bergstrom Family Ben and Monica Kelch 

April 15 Carol Kokai Donna and Geoff Campbell Charlie and Ellie Lepley 

April 22 Robin and Reggie 

Howorka 

 

Charles and Marie Cochran 

 

Elaine Malzahn 

April 29 Denise Solt and Biruta 

Buckenberger 

 

Yogi Jeffy 

 

Keith and Angela Marshall 

 

8th Graders' Reminder - It's time to sign up for your Pre-Confirmation meeting with Pastor Liz.  Sign up now 

so you get a good time slot.  See Pastor Liz: Bring your calendar and your adult, and talk to her today. 

 

Pastoral Reviews are almost done. 

 

We thank all of you who took the time to thoughtfully 

complete the Messiah Church Survey.  Your answers and 

comments were important to the process.  After studying the survey results a team of three, Donna 

Campbell (current president), Glenn Harris (past president), and Sara Reidler (current council member) 

interviewed both pastors separately.  The final step will be to present the findings to all of council at the 

next meeting in April.   

 

Again, we thank all who contributed to the survey.  
 

Update on 1180 Waggoner Rd 

 
We are close to opening up the house next door for use! Thanks to the hard work of Andy Moore, Sam 

Hessler and Bob Rabe and others, we have made several renovations. One room will be used for the 

financial office. Two other rooms will be used for confirmation, youth group and other small group 

gatherings. The youth will be cleaning and organizing the housing at the end of April and we will hold a 

church blessing in May. 
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LECTORS 

April 1 

   8:00 Glenn Harris 

   9:30    

11:00 Melissa Davidson 

April 8 

  8:00  

  9:30 Norah Colburn 

11:00 Laura Stephenson 

April 15 

  8:00 Kim Harris 

  9:30 Abby Canan 

11:00 Jim Henschen 

April 22 

  8:00 Melissa Davidson 

  9:30 Jane Stephenson 

11:00 Sara Reidler 

April 29 

  8:00  

  9:30  

11:00 Nancy Becker 

 

ACOLYTES  

April 1 

   8:00 Emma Moore 

   9:30 Makayla Howard 

 11:00 Aubrey Brown 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNION ASST'S  

April 1 

   8:00 Glenn and Kim Harris, 

Dave and Sally Long 

 9:30   Molly Carmean, Kayla 

Dunn, Emily Snedegar, 

Brandi Janks, Haley 

Hodge, Hunter Mills 

11:00    Mike Cochran, Linda Ickes, 

Jim Keeny, Phyllis Sneed 

April 8 

  8:00 Mac and Cheryl Kelly 

  9:30 Mike and Terri Janks, Matt 

and Cathy Satterwhite, 

Barbara McClain, Ross, 

Vickie and Leighlyn 

McClain, Don and Dee 

Gabe 

11:00 Jim Keeny, Linda Ickes 

April 15 

8:00 Sally Cochran 

9:30 Stacy Hogan, Jean Lantis, 

Dan and Theresa Newell, 

Laric and Patsy OôDell, Pat 

Roper, Bill Sampson, Amy 

Canan 

11:00 Meg Reidler, Mike Grimm 

April 22 

  8:00 Linda Sauter, Debbie Glass 

  9:30 Jim Diehm, Melissa 

Stonerook, Bob and Carol 

Kohs, Dan and Elaine 

Majoy, Eric and Vicki 

Morris 

11:00 Phyllis Sneed, Richard 

Hansgen 

April 29 

8:00 Roberta Hammond, Carol 

Keiber 

  9:30 Chuck and Marie Cochran, 

 Linda Cochran, Lori 

Gulling, Susan and Todd 

Mountain, Howard Jones, 

Pat Kurz 

11:00 Jim and Kassie Diehm 

 

                 SOUND SYSTEM 8:00 

Apr. 1 Brian McClain 

Apr. 8 Andy Moore 

Apr. 15 Bryan Kuhn 

Apr. 22 Randy Wilson 

Apr. 29  Brian McClain 

 

        SOUND SYSTEM 11:00 

Apr. 1  

Apr. 8    

Apr. 15   

Apr. 22   

April 29   

 
Meg and Sara Reidler 

APRIL ETERNAL CANDLE    

Helen Schonhardt (in loving 

memory of her husband Don) 

 

TRADITIONAL USHERS  

  8:00    The Rabe Team 

11:00    The Woltja Team 

 

 

 

http://www.churchart.com/subscriber/viewimages.aspx?topic_id=472&image_type=,cl,ca,ph,ea,pp,bc#no
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Caleb Diehm   1 

Larry Shaw  

Molly Carmean   2 

Faith Horetski 

Grace Jones 

Charlie Morris 

Robin Howorka 

Brian Hogan   4 

Anthony Kerkman 

Nancy Smith    

Ella Armintrout   5 

Robert Rice  

Kai Moyer   7 

Kenneth Reed 

Logan Smith   8 

Phyllis Lumpkin  9 

Jayce Rubel   

Kathleen Botley   10 

Chris Green 

Erica Moyer 

Reece Strohm   

Trevor Strohm   

Sherri Houghton  11 

Julie Searls    

Heather Moore   12 

Stephanie Freitag-Pickering  

Samantha Reiber 

Jon Reidler   

Anna Mae Dozer  13 

Sabrina Ripple 

Denise Haines   14 

Abbey McMackin   

Sam Schuricht  

Staci Stought  

Ziggy Kurz   15 

Riley Sheskey 

Matthew Satterwhite   

Suzanne Schmandt  

Meredith Zeallear  

Georganna Price  16 

Lauren Sudimack  

 

 

 

 

 

Tatum Bergstrom   17 

Emma Harmacek      

Mary Hartman   

Jessica Reiber  

Haley Vanover    17 

Shirley Brandt    18 

Mary Koehler   

Chad Sneed     19 

Judy Spence     

Jimmy Orr    20 

Kacy Tandy   

Heather Sheskey   21   

Nicholas Huskey   

Luke Minshall 

Brian Thatcher 

Michael Trumbull 

Sarah Harmacek   23 

Kerry Clay    24 

Gavin Diehm     25 

Renee Maurer    27 

Kari Moyer 

Karl Schweikert  

Kirk Cremer   28    

Michael Grimm     

April Martin     

Biruta Buckenberger  29 

David Lumpkin   

Isabelle West   30 

 

 

 

 

  I Isabelle West 
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New Member Class  
A special invitation for visitors  

 

We are so glad you are here!  If you like what you see, please consider being a part of Messiah Lutheran Church.  

Curious and want to know more?  Beginning on April 18, there will be a five-week series of one hour classes, 6:30-

7:30 p.m. on Wednesday evenings, concluding on May 16. Come and meet Pastor Karl and Pastor Liz, get to know 

other curious people, find out what it means to be a church, what it means to be a church at Messiah, what being 

part of the ELCA means, and finishing up with the ministry fair and most importantly how you can become a part 

of it all!  To register, call the church office at 614-866-4386. 

Although it is not required, we hope that you will join us for the Messiah Night dinner beginning at 5:30 each night 

in the Fellowship Hall, located just off the Welcome Center.  We will have a table reserved for you. 

Babysitting is provided and there are activities for all ages beginning at 6:30. 

 

 
 

Joseph's Coat Furniture Pick-up 

We are most appreciative for Messiah folks and all the others in the community who support the 

Joseph's Coat ministry to those in need by donating good, used furniture.  We do need those donations, 

BUT we also must have some lead time to get those picked up from your home.  Please call us at 614-

863-1371 as soon as you know so we can get you on the pickup schedule - even though you don't want 

something picked up right away.  If you know you want something picked up on April 14, call us now 

to get on the schedule.  We still depend on volunteers to get most of our pickups accomplished. 

 

Remember also that we need the core furniture which is used in every home - beds, dressers, kitchen tables and 

chairs, couches, easy chairs, coffee tables, end tables, lamps, and  large appliances in good working order.  Large 

dining room furniture, big desks, and large entertainment centers are not what our clients can use.                                                     

 

As you do spring cleaning, remember that our housewares department stocks  pots and pans, dishes, silverware, 

glasses, cooking utensils, mixing bowls, baking pans, towels and wash cloths, sheets, blankets and comforters. 

Kids clothing, sizes 5 -14, and for preteens and teens are in short supply. Please bring us those which are still in 

good condition. We also have calls for all size athletic-type shoes from toddlers through adult large sizes. A 

collection station is located by the Coke machine In Fritz Hall.  We also have a high demand for lamps, 

silverware, dishes, blenders, mixers, coffee pots, etc., king and queen sheets and blankets, purses, little 

girlsô shoes sizes 0 -12 prom dresses, and all teen clothing.                              
  

We need more volunteers!! Call 614-863-1371and leave a message for Michelle if you can help. 
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Weekly Bible Study Online 

 

One of our baptismal promises is to grow in our understanding of God revealed in Christ through the 

study of scripture. To that end, we have a lot of children, youth and adult education offerings throughout 

the week at Messiah. However, many adults still find it difficult to make it to our weekly and monthly 

opportunities. Well, we are going to try to make it even easier! 

 

On Wednesday and Thursday mornings at the Pastors Class and the Menôs Bible Breakfast, we have a 

straight, verse by verse bible study. The pastors research the text, present what they find and then 

encourage discussion around the text. Honestly, I enjoy these classes immensely, both preparing for them 

and the hearing the insights and questions from the faithful thirty or so who attend and share in the two 

classes. There is no good way for us to tape these classes weekly in order to share the discussion with 

those who are not available when we meet, but we thought we could share the insights. 

 

Therefore, beginning in April and running through May, we will be posting a fifteen minute weekly bible 

study on the book of Mark at our YouTube station and our website. This is pretty low tech, taped by me 

alone with my cell phone in my office on Thursday mornings. It is little more than a talking bald head for 

fifteen minutes, admittedly, not the most exciting presentation for any of us. The hope is that once a week, 

at your desk at work or on your laptop at home in the evening, you will pull out your bible and engage 

with the fifteen minute teaching. These are not sermons, but verse by verse readings, where I stop and 

share what insights Pastor Liz or I discovered from our research and listening to our members ponder the 

text. Our hope is that they will draw you deeper into scripture in a way that a sermon simply canôt.  

 

To begin your home study, go to our YouTube page, finding it by searching for Messiah Lutheran, 

Reynoldsburg or our website at www.messiahlutheran.net. On the website, you will see a new tab on the 

left side called Bible Study. Here you will find these offerings clearly marked. Feel free to send Pastor Liz 

and me questions that come up or insights you have after you watch. If these videos are used then we will 

continue them into the summer and beyond. We will also work to improve on them if we get some good 

feedback, so let us know what you think.  

 

Peace,  

Pastor Karl 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.messiahlutheran.net/
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Earth Day Celebration at 11:00 Worship  

 

This year for the first time at the 11:00 Worship Service on Sunday, April 22, we will be celebrating 

joyfully the goodness of Godôs creation. We have a lot of special music planned and good ritual, too. 

Make plans now to come and enjoy the goodness of what God has done.  

 

This is part of our larger effort as a church every six or seven weeks to pull out all the stops at our 11:00 

Worship. In many congregations, this time slot for worship has the largest attendance, but at Messiah 

sometimes our attendance is even smaller than the very early 8:00 AM Worship. I want to put the rumors 

to rest that we are going to make the 11:00 Worship like the 9:30 Contemporary Worship service. This is 

not the plan now, nor has it ever been.  

 

What we will be doing over the next year, is every six weeks or so, experiment by adding to our 

traditional organ hymns with a few newer hymns and traditional hymns led differently, using the piano 

and other instruments and a talented soloist accompany our singing. The thought is that by the end of this 

year, with the feedback of the 11:00 worshippers, we can do the things that worked the best regularly.  

 

This is simply one of our efforts to enhance worship. We have already added a childrenôs church to the 

11:00 Worship service to encourage families to find a home in this worship service. We will be changing 

the liturgy less often in the year ahead too, to let everyone learn well the parts of the service. The pastors 

soon will have a relevant faith/life sermon series, too. Our faithful hope always is that whatever gift we 

give on Sunday morning, it will bring delight to God in heaven who receives it. So tell your friends of the 

good things we are doing at Messiah. Invite them to come celebrate Earth Day with us April 22 at 11:00 

Worship.  

 

Peace,  

Pastor Karl 
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Step 1: Download QR Code Reader in 

your app store 

Step 2: Open app and scan the code  

Step 3: Sign up! 
 

https://www.vbspro.events/p/messiahlutheranvbs18  

Are you ready to cast away this summer? 

Then join us for Vacation Bible School 

June 25-29!  

Children ages 3 (potty trained) ¦ 5 th grade 

If you want to register your child or are 

looking to volunteer then the steps are as 

easy as 1, 2, 3!  
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